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I cannot believe how packed with activity and buzz this term has been for Year 10!

This month alone saw Year 10 experiencing the wider world on World of Work day, 
where many of our students spent the day working alongside family. Those in school 
got to experience a carousel of activities relating to the working world. 
A large number of students attended a Construction 
Engineering Skills event that was hosted at Stamford 
College. Meanwhile across the curriculum there has 
been preparation for the Peterborough Schools’ 
Trampoline annual competition, an Art exam that took 
place over the course of 2 whole days, attendance to 
a Maths challenge event and an Anti-Vaping assembly 
presented by Healthy You. All this and this is only the tip 

of the iceberg of what Year 10 
have been busy with!

English, Maths and 
Science interventions 
during pastoral time 
are well underway and 
have been received well 
by students. These are 
extremely helpful in 
upskilling and increasing 
knowledge for students. 
We are now gearing up towards the start of Year 11 and 
future examinations in which we will be sitting the Year 10 

Pre-Public Exams in June. This will be Year 10s first real taste 
of what it will be like to sit their national exams in Year 11 and 
give them an accurate idea of where their current performance 
is at.

Left side images: Construction and 
engineering workshops at Stamford 
College.
Right side images: World of Work day 
activities.



I have recently been able to commence Academic Mentoring 
with students about target grades and their current levels 
of progress. Students have responded with maturity and 
a sense of determination and focus. We have a great 
commitment to drive every single student forward in the 
aspirations of achieving their target grade or even higher. 
I have always voiced with the students my ambition for the 

year group to complete Year 11 with a fantastic set of 
results.

Sadly we say farewell 
and best wishes to 
Mr Chabraszewski 
a.k.a ‘Mr C.’ as he 
leaves us to follow 
his dream career 
within the Police 
force. All the best 
Mr C, from all of us 
in Year 10 and the 
Year 10 Pastoral 
Team.

Have a great Easter break Year 10. Enjoy 
the opportunity to catch up with family and 
friends and rest. I am excited for you to return 
rejuvenated, ready to ‘”knuckle down” and work 
smartly as we venture into the last term of 
Year 10.

Take care and look after yourself.

Miss Sothmann
Head of Year 10

“Nothing will work unless you do.” – Maya Angelou

Left side images: Year 10 students take 
part in workshops during National 
Careers Week.
Top right image: Performing Arts 
workshops with professional actors and 
entertainers.
Bottom right image: Dangers of Vaping 
seminar.
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